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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. A right to inflict corporal punishment on women and children is recognised,
 though we have been unable to find out if this is explicitly confirmed in legislation. Provisions against violence and abuse in the Penal Code (1967, amended 1997) and the Constitution (1996) are not interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment of children. As at August 2009, a draft Family Code is under revision.
According to a statistical review by UNICEF, 75% of children aged 2-14 experienced minor physical punishment in the home in 2005-2006. The same review reported that 56% of girls and women aged 15-49 believed that a husband or partner is justified in hitting or beating his wife under certain circumstances.
 In a study on corporal punishment made by the NGO EMEDA with UNICEF support in December 2000, 81.4% of families admitted to using corporal punishment against children.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools under article 35 of the Law of Cameroon National Educational Guidelines No. 98/004 (1998).
In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime. It appears to be unlawful as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions, but we have been unable to confirm it is explicitly prohibited. In 2004, a draft Child Protection Code, developed by the Ministry of Justice, was under discussion but we have no up to date information.
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings or in situations of employment.
In 2001, in its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended that the state party enforce the ban on corporal punishment in schools and train teachers in alternative measures of discipline (CRC/C/15/Add.164, para 40 and 41). In light of General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will now urge the state party to prohibit all corporal punishment of children, including in the home.
� See the third state party report to the UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination Against Women, 2007


� UNICEF (2007), Progress for Children: A World Fit for Children – Statistical Review, Number 6, December 2007


� Reported by UNICEF in correspondence with the Global Initiative, June 2004





